
 
 

Rolando Park/Redwood Village Community Council Meeting Minutes 

April 10, 2023 

Board members present 

Co-Presidents Lynn Edwards and Sonia Lang 

Vice President Michelle Alexander 

Treasurer Cheryl Bailey 

 

Board members absent 

Secretary Kara West 

Community representatives present  

Martha Zapata – City Council President Sean Elo-Rivera’s office 

Officer Terry Hoskins – Community Relations Officer, SDPD 

A video recording of the meeting is available on our Facebook page: 

https://www.facebook.com/RolandoParkCommunityCouncil/videos/615154867143610  

Note: You do not need to have a Facebook account to view the video. 

Treasurer’s Report: 

Treasurer Cheryl Bailey reported the following: 

• 20 members, including 15 renewals and 5 new members 

• Dues: $240.00 

• Donations: $180.76 

• Total for 2023 to date: $420.76 

Information from Zoom chat 

From Nordine: Is there a sign at the park clearly stating dogs off-leash not allowed? 

From Fox’s iPhone: Reacted to "Is there a sign at t…" with       

From Cheryl Bailey: are you going to add protections for people in mobile home parks? 

From Cheryl Bailey: For lot rent. 

From SgtMaj Terry or Officer Terry: That is a great question, Cheryl. 

From Martha Zapata - D9: Here is the flyer for May 13 - please help to share the word. 

From Martha Zapata - D9: Here you will find plenty info on the Tenant Protection Ordinance 

https://www.sandiego.gov/citycouncil/cd9/housing-tenant-protections 

From Martha Zapata - D9: FY23 Budget Timeline 

From Martha Zapata - D9: Forgot to mention that D9 will be having Budget Townhalls, 2 in April and 2 in 

May. Here is the info. 

From Nordine: I am in favor of raising speed limits to the 80th percentile. Flow of traffic is worth it in my 

mind. Nobody stops at the 4 way stops. It is better to make the street design make it such that drivers don’t feel 

like they should drive any faster. 

From Nordine: One such design is asking for planters that you need to avoid on each side of the streets. 

From Nordine: They did this in Mira Mesa while I lived there. Much better natural solution that does not break 

cars like speed bumps. https://goo.gl/maps/9DFRjATMkN54cfQZ6 

From Nordine: Not sure this chat works. 

https://www.sandiego.gov/citycouncil/cd9/housing-tenant-protections


 
 

From SgtMaj Terry or Officer Terry: This chat is working, I am enjoying reading your post. 

From Nordine: Ha. Thanks. Don’t have a microphone so forced to stay quiet. 

From Nordine: For redwood on Streamview, remove all 4 way stops. 

From Nordine: Add roundabouts. 

From Nordine: No flashing lights is my vote. 

From Nordine: Only I would like to see if noise abatement 

From Bettina: can we get a sign there that mentions what the fine is? 

From Nordine: Reacted to "can we get a sign th..." with    

From Michelle Alexander: Replying to "can we get a sign th..." 

The sign we are working on for the park will have that 

From Nordine: Reiterating, consider zig zag planters as shown in the link. Thanks Jennifer. 

From Nordine: Thanks Sonia. 

From SgtMaj Terry or Officer Terry: Keep in mind, if Livingston become a one-way street, this would put 

limited eyes on this part of the road and there is already a problem with vehicle parking for days and homeless 

encampments. Just a thought. 



Incident reports from Officer Terry Hoskins








